
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our School 
Our Community 

 
 

www.longwoodps.vic.edu.au 
 Ph: 03 57 98 5386 

School commences at 9.00am and concludes at 3.30pm. 
           Morning recess is from 11.00-11.30am.  Lunch is from 1.30-2.15pm. 

NEWSLETTER 12/23 Monday 23rd October 2023 
 

Follow us on facebook @ https://www.facebook.com/longwoodprimaryschool 
 

 

Upcoming Events 
• 28th October – Euroa Show 

• 31st October – Halloween 

• 31st October - 2024 foundation student transition day – 2.15-3.15pm 

• 3rd November – Curriculum Day – Pupil Free 

• 7th November – Melbourne Cup public holiday 

• 11th November – Science Works excursion 

• 14th & 21st November - 2024 foundation student transition day – half day 

• 28th November - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 29th November – Ditto visit – 10.00am 

• 5th December - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 6th December – Gr 6 graduation 

• 11th December – Swimming program 

• 12th December – State Wide transition 

• 15th December – End of Year Awards night 

• 20th December – Last day Term 4 
 

Transition dates for 2024 foundation students – Our transition program has commenced with 

sessions on October 24th and 31st from 2.15pm-3.15pm. Sessions on the 14th and 21st November will be half day 
sessions and then the 28th November and 5th December will be full day sessions leading up to the State Wide 
transition day on Tuesday 12th December. 
 

Parent Payment – Thank you to those parents who have already made this payment, your support is greatly 

appreciated.  Without this contribution we would not be able to provide the wonderful learning opportunities our 
students enjoy.  We remind parents that whilst this payment is voluntary, it does go towards the cost of all materials 
and books that students use at school.  Payment of $230.00 per student can be made in cash/cheque to the office 
or by direct deposit to our bank account – 063-682 10025842.  This amount can be paid in full or by instalment.   
 

Pub Raffle – Our last date is the 17th November and we are looking for helpers to sell raffle tickets for the meat 

tray.  Proceeds from these raffles go towards educational programs that benefit all students during the year. If 
you can help on any of these dates, please contact Rose or Travis. 
 

Science Works Excursion – Students are heading off to Science Works on Wednesday 11th November for 

a fun day as they explore the interactive exhibitions and other experiences Science Works offer to extend curious 
minds of all ages.   

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

23rd 
 

24th 

Japanese 
Transition 2.15-3.15pm 

 

25th 
 

26th    

Breakfast Club 8.30am 
 

27th 
 

30th 

Library 
31st 

Japanese 
Transition 2.15-3.15pm 

1st 

 
2nd 

Breakfast Club 8.30am 
 

3rd  

Art 

http://www.longwoodps.vic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/longwoodprimaryschool


In the P-1 room we have been very busy.  For the last few Tuesdays, we have enjoyed the company of our 2024 
prep students when they visit as part of our transition program.  We have helped them play games, build towers, 
share stories and create beautiful insects so that they become more familiar with all that happens at school. At 
present they are only spending an hour with us but soon they will be coming for half day sessions where we will 
have lots more to teach them. 
 
In maths we have been increasing our understanding of number concepts, especially using hundreds, tens and 
ones.  We had great fun creating a graph of the heights of students in our class and our teachers.  Mr S is definitely 
tallest and is nearly twice as big as our littlest person!!!!  



Our Sporting Schools program this term focuses on golf and swimming. Today P-1 students were perfecting the 
art of putting. The swimming component of the program will take place at the end of this term at the Benalla 
Aquatic Centre. 

 
Could this be our next generation of golf champions! 

 

Congratulations to our weekly award winners.  Looks like half the school has 
lined up this week for an award.  Well done! 



  

 
In drama we 
made sock 

puppets and 
used them to 

perform 
plays. 



 
 



 

Join us for the spectacular two-day event, starting on Saturday, October 28th with the 
main show. Sunday, October 29th features horse and yard dog events only. 


